AMESBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held at the Bowman Centre 
on Tuesday 19 July 2022 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:   Cllr D Kuczera (Mayor), Cllr M Devendran (D Mayor), Cllr E Taylor, Cllr S Hedge, Cllr M Strange, Cllr M Verbinnen, Cllr 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mrs W Bown (Town Clerk)
PUBLIC:  0
PRESS:   0
	1.

2.

3.

4.

5.
	Public Questions
In the absence of both the Chair and Vice Chair, the Clerk asked for a decision on who should take the Chair.  Councillors agreed unanimously that Cllr Verbinnen should take the Chair.

Apologies for absence
Apologies received from Cllr Jaconiah (working), Cllr Buchanan (working), Cllr M Brannon (working), Cllr I Mitchell (out of area), Cllr R Yuill (unwell)
To approve the minutes of the last meeting dated 21/06/22
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

To receive any declarations of interest from members
None

Councillors’ questions/statements
Cllr Taylor asked for an update on the tidying of the Orchard Roundabout, confirming that the issue was with the low tree branches.  The Clerk confirmed that Bawdens had been contacted about the problem and that she would follow it up.
Cllr Taylor asked if the Bloor Homes board could be removed from the roundabout.  The Clerk is to enquire.

Cllr Devendran reported that issues at Queensberry Bridge were being resolved – the bench had been painted and the grass had been cut.  The bin is to be painted by the Sparkle Team/Parish Steward.

Cllr Verbinnen has been helping move and spread the play bark at Bonnymead and asked for additional help.
Clerk’s Update

The Clerk reported on an unauthorised encampment at Recreation Road Cemetery.  Councillors agreed that notice should be served as soon as possible.

	ACTION
Clerk

Clerk

	6.
7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.
	Roundabout grass cutting
A request for Town Council support was received for the cutting of the Lidl roundabout.  Given the existence of important wild flowers on the roundabout, Wiltshire Council wishes to leave the centre long, with conservation cutting twice per year and maintaining a mower width around the outside edge.
Proposed:  Cllr Verbinnen

Seconded:  Cllr Hedge

Resolved:  to agree to support Wiltshire Council’s request

To receive a report on the condition of benches around the town and to resolve to replace those that are unrepairable

The recent bench audit highlighted a large number of benches in need of replacing.  Councillors have previously agreed to the style of bench to be purchased. 
Proposed:  Cllr Verbinnen

Seconded:  Cllr Hedge

Resolved:  to replace those benches identified on the survey as unrepairable

Great Amber Way Play Area investigation results
The issues relating to the seesaw, slide and talking tubes were discussed.  The playground contractor has agreed to reinstall the items of equipment and to fill in the wetpour shrinkage. 
The Clerk is to confirm councillors’ agreement.

To consider the use of Lords Walk by Wiltshire Outdoor Learning Team
In the absence of Cllr Yuill the item was deferred to the next meeting.

To receive a bin report
It was noted that there is a bin at Bonnymead that does not appear on the report but needs replacing. 

Proposed:  Cllr Verbinnen

Seconded:  The Mayor

Resolved:  to replace the bins at Harvard Park with the agreed recycling bins, noting that CIL funds could be used if there is a surplus after the bench purchases.  To be agreed by Full Council
To consider an offer to clean the Glenn Collier Skate Park

It was noted that persons unknown had recently painted the skate park, therefore discussion was unnecessary.

Items for the next agenda
To consider the use of Lords Walk by Wiltshire Outdoor Learning Team

Date of next meeting:  7.15pm 16th August 2022 at the Bowman Centre
Meeting closed at 7.35pm
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